
General Meeting Minutes

Powell PTO 1/8/2020
Attendance:

Loralee Barr France, Katie Hebert, Jan McElhiney, Heidi David, Lisa Galop, Rene Meale, Steve Wolf

Welcome Rene Meale & Lisa Galop

Principal Report Steve Wolf

-Steve addressed the “doom and gloom” email that went out before break. There will be $4-$5 Million in
cuts throughout Littleton district. It’s not as bad as the past, but still a tight spot to be in.
-Open enrollment continues.
-Steve used $96,000 for an FTE. We won’t have the capacity to do that this year. No funds to “buy” staff.
Leaner year.
-Stay tuned for position/program cuts. Still TBD who and where.
-Turf is almost complete. This was bond money, not to be confused with staff money (which we don’t
have!)
-We looked at the map of the boundaries and options for rezoning and how it will affect Powell. See
previous email for the maps, if interested.
-Recognition Assemblies: January 14th (6th), January 16th (7th) and January 23rd (8th). All at 9 a.m.
-Save the Date! Stakeholder Meetings: Monday, February 3rd 5-7 p.m. at Powell (other dates at other
schools). This is the boundary discussion.

President Report Rene Meale & Lisa Galop
● Mrs. Sheets Spirit Wear help - Back to School Night and Conferences. TO DO: ask Pride Leaders

to sell.
● January Thankfulness Issue for volunteers in 1st Semester? Think we missed it in December, so

should we include in the January Newsletter? (prowl, staff conference dinner, classified
employees day, veterans day, cookie exchange, all attendees to dining for dollars)

Treasurer’s Report Kathy Shepherd
-See budget sent in separate email.

Team Updates

● Communication Katie Hebert
○ Newsletters / Facebook Material

■ Parry’s Pizza - Wednesday, January 15
■ LPS Extras (Avalanche nights, Nuggets game, spirit dinner, community

conversations)
■ Thank you’s (holiday cookie exchange, see above)



■ Post Open PTO positions 2020 - 2021 (PTO Board and Other volunteer leads)
■ Donation Drive links
■ LPS Spirit Night-Powell PTO has to put together a basket
■ 8th Grade Continuation will be run by Rene Meale and Kris Trauernicht

● VIPS Rebekah Hansmeier
○ Volunteers needed for 2019/2020
○ Need 1-2 people for Staff Appreciation Week (Loralee will lead this effort)
○ Staff Conference Dinner March 4th (Stephanie Dix will lead this effort)

● Fundraising Jan McElhiney
○ Direct Donation
○ Dining for Dollars
○ King Soopers

Feedback/Discussion

Next Meeting: Wednesday, February 12th

Adjourn 12:00 PM


